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Fany, the kids and I thank you for the many ways you have partnered 
with us this year. Our work here is not something we can do on our own. 
We need a team to stand with us whose investment of time in prayer and 
of financial support are just as crucial as the time I spend in preparing 
and teaching. Thank you for experiencing with us the life of the body of 
Christ in this way.
May God bless you during this Christmas season and may your celebra-
tions be full of the peace and love that is made available to us through 
Christ.

¡Gracias!



In September, October and November I taught 3 different 
groups of pastors. One group will be beginning our intro-
ductory level in February and the other two groups grad-
uated from our 2-year Bible Institute program. I taught 
the latter 2 groups an Introduction to Biblical Counsel-
ing. We spent time practicing listening and questioning 
skills. And I encouraged them through careful study of 
the Word and long discussions to help their churches 
develop a culture of grace where people feel safe to share 
their problems and can find help and support.
Our Mobile Bible Institute programs continue to be a 
tremendous benefit to Honduran pastors. Our programs 
are tailored to meet their educational needs and their 
personal situations. The great majority of our students 
have not previously received formal Bible training. Many 
do not even have a high school degree.
Your prayers for us and your financial investment in us 
are an essential part of training these pastors. You and I 
are able to minister together here in Honduras and our 
investment is being multiplied through dozens of church-
es throughout the country. 
Thank you for being our partner in this endeavor.

Training pastors and church leaders
18 begin the process. 40 graduate.


